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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 8, 2021
Meeting Location: Due to current Coronavirus pandemic the Select Board meeting was conducted via a Zoom meeting platform: 
                            Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/  844 0305 3510
       Meeting ID:  844 0305 3510
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
COVID19 Update
· (JP)  Cases are up a little due to a spread over at Anna Maria College.  More contact cases turned positive.  Town cases overall are dropping off.  Two new clinics are currently open for March 23rd and 24th.  The district will be vaccinating teachers at Naquag on March 17th. 
· (KH)  Are the vaccines good against the variants?
· (JP)  The South African and the Brazilian are a little more resilient, but the vaccines are being adjusted accordingly.
· (JP)  A second dose clinic is being held on March 10th at the Public Safety Complex.
Complete Streets Policy
· A copy of the policy is filed in the Select Board Office.
· Travis Thibault, Director of Public Works, stated that this program by the MASS DOT is designed to help towns with the process of road reconstruction.  The first step is to get the policy approved by the Board of Selectmen. The focus would be on items such as signage, bike lanes, new or repaired sidewalks.  This would open us up to more grant funding.
· (PB)  What is the commitment on the Town’s part?
· Mr. Thibault replied that we look at what needs to be improved.  It does not force us to do anything we do not want to do.  There is no up-front cost.  It works similarly to the Chapter 90 program where the Town gets reimbursed.
· (PB)  I see that some surrounding towns have a Complete Streets Committee, what are your thoughts about having a committee for this?
· Mr. Thibault stated that would be a great option.  It would allow for more input.
· (JP)  Are there any minimum requirements?
· Mr. Thibault stated that we just look at all the aspects of a project and lay it out and plan it in phases with the funds that we have.
· (PB)  Maple Street is a concern.  Would residents have a say in what happens or would this program overrule that?
· Mr. Thibault replied that people would have a say and we would do a public outreach program.
· (PB)  I would recommend that we take some time to digest what we have heard tonight and think it through and have one more meting to discuss it.  We will place it on our next agenda.
· Mr. Thibault stated that Spencer and Oxford are complete streets communities that you could look at for additional information.  I feel that it would only be beneficial to the Town.
· (CR)  Travis has already competed the training that is needed to move forward with this.
Memorandum of Understanding with Anna Maria College
· No motion at this time.
Assistant to the Emergency Manager

· Michael Pingitore, Fire Chief, presented Jeffrey Olson as the new Assistant to the Emergency Manager.  

· (PB)  Appoint Mr. Olson for the remainder of FY21.  
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to appoint Jeffrey Olson as the Assistant to the Emergency Manager until June 30, 2021.   Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Revisit Memorandum of Understanding with Anna Maria College
· Michael Pingitore, Fire Chief, stated that the current Memorandum of Understanding with Anna Maria College expired in November of 2020.   We are looking to renew for another three years.  (Copy of agreement is filed in the Board of Selectmen’s Office).  We partner with Anna Maria’s fire science program, this allows us to obtain three to five students that work for our Fire Department which help offset the lack of manpower.
· (PB)  I appreciate that you brought this forward to the Board.
· Motion (PB) seconded (KH) to accept and sign the Memorandum of Understanding between the Town and Anna Maria College.  Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Wachusett Earthday agreement
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to continue our agreement with Wachusett Earthday.     Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Copy of agreement is filed in the Board of Selectmen’s office.
Reappoint David Stoica as a member of the Board of Registrars

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to reappoint David Stoica to the Board of Registrars.    Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from February 22, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Executive Session Meeting Minutes from February 22, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Town Administrators update

· Excise taxes
Excise taxes are due March 15, 2021.  
· Dog licenses

Dog licenses are due by March 31, 2021.  
Correspondence
· (PB) Read a letter in appreciation of the work that the Department of Public Works has done with snow removal this season.
· (PB)  Read a letter in appreciation for the Paxton Ambulance Service.
· Adjourned Meeting at 7:40pm, Unanimous all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 22, 2021 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes

MOU with Anna Maria College

Agreement with Wachusett Earthday

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
